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Knoxville Jewish Alliance  

17th Annual Meeting  
 

December 10, 2017  

Kislev 10, 5778  
 

New Business  
 

¶ Remarks:   Adam Brown, KJA President  

¶ AJCC Preschool Update:  Martha Iroff, VP Children & Youth   

¶ Executive Directorôs Report: Deborah Oleshansky, KJA Executive Director  

¶ Financial Report:  Daniel Messing, Treasurer  

¶ Installation of 2018 KJA Board:  Adam Brown, KJA President  

¶ Remarks  Chip Rayman, Incoming KJA Board President  

¶ Good and Welfare:  

¶ Announcements:  

 

Slate of Officers  
 

The following newly -elected officers will serve a two -year term in their respective   

offices:  
 

President:    Chip Rayman*  
Treasurer:   Daniel Messing  
Secretary:    Debbie Abrams -Cohen  
Immediate Past President:    Adam Brown  

VP Children & Youth:    Martha Iroff  
VP Campaign:    Presidentsô Council* 
VP Campaign Revenue:  Jake Cone  
VP Education & Culture:    Jean Begue*  
VP Jewish Community Services:   Bryan Goldberg*  
VP Public Relations:    Wes Johnson*  
At -Large (2 -year term):   Britt Sturm*  

At -Large (2 -year term):    Brad Holtz*  
At -Large (2 -year term):    Stephen Rosen  
At -Large (2 -year term):    Barbara Bernstein  
Israel Partnership P2G:    Renee' Hyatt*  
Allocations:    Jill Weinstein  

Budget:    Adam Brown  

Long Range Planning:    Stephanie Kodish*  
AJCC Membership:   Lev Comstock*  
Personnel:    Melissa Feinbaum  
Cultural Arts:    Raphe Panitz*  
Jewish Family Services:    Nancy Becker  
Jewish Student Center:    Greg Kaplan  
Community Relations:   Arnold Cohen  

 

*Incoming members for two -year terms beginning 2018.  

 

 
 

Join us today for a WINTER FESTIVAL & HANUKKAH PARTY  

beginning at 3:00 p.m. in the AJCC Caller Auditorium  

Agenda  
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Section 1 .  
 

The mission of the Knoxville Jewish Alliance (KJA) is to serve the 

Jewish people locally, in Israel, and throughout the world. Through 

coordinated fundraising, community -wide programming, social    

services, educational, and other activities, the KJA seeks to:  

 

A.  Build community;  
 

B.  Provide assistance for those in need;  
 

C.  Promote Jewish culture and identity;  
 

D.  Develop effective Jewish leaders;  
 

E.  Enhance community relations locally, regionally, nationally, and 

internationally;  
 

F.  Operate and maintain the Arnstein Jewish Community Center 

(AJCC).  

 

Section 2.  
 

This corporation is organized exclusively for charitable, religious and 

educational purposes including, for such purposes, the making of 

distributions to organizations that qualify as exempt organizations 

under Section 501 (c) (3) of the Internal Revenue Code of 1954, as 

amended, or corresponding provisions of any future federal tax 

codes.  

Mission Statement  

Community Share Your Dream Event -   Timeline  



2017 ANNUAL REPORT  

PAGE 4 

 

Adam Brown, KJA President  
 

This is a bittersweet moment as I prepare to give my final annual 

report as KJA President.  I think back to two years ago when I      

accepted this position and gave my first speech as President.  For 

those of you who remember that speech, I immediately brought the 

KJA down to a new low.  If I recall, there were inappropriate         

references; there was name calling; there was cussing; and I think 

there might have even been a little nudity ---- all I remember is that I 

set the tone for what was sure to be an exciting two years.   

 

And so here we are two years later. . .I can honestly say this has been one of the most       

rewarding experiences in my life and I am so thankful to have been given the opportunity to 

do my part to help our wonderful community.  To see how our community has come together 

and to experience the outpouring of generosity and support during my time as KJA president 

has made me even more proud to be a part of this Jewish community.  

 

We, and I emphasize WE, got a lot accomplished in two years and Iôd like to think the Center 

is even better now than it was two years ago. Weôve added the Schwarzbart Gallery and    

immediately improved the looks of the Center Lobby; weôve added indoor and outdoor     

Pickleball courts and brought back many faces that hadnôt been at the Center for many years; 

we merged our swim team with the University Club and brought a much -needed level of    

excitement and enthusiasm to the Pool Swim meets; we introduced KNOSHVILLE , now an  

annual event which brings all of the various Jewish Organizations together, raises a little   

money, and more importantly, raises awareness of our Jewish community; weôve done some 

major landscaping and clean up and the pool, which just celebrated its 50 th  anniversary, looks 

better than ever; led by Anna and Jared Iroff -Bailey, our Friday Night Chill/Shabbat Dinner 

has continued to grow; Anne Greenbaum has organized so many wonderful cultural events 

these past two years; our AJCC Preschool has increased enrollment from about 37 students to 

around 60 and continues to get great reviews. Kristen Cannon and Martha Iroff deserve so 

much credit for this amazing turn around. There are many more things to be proud of, but for 

the sake of time, Iôll just say again that I think weôre leaving things better than we found 

them and that is not meant to be any kind of knock on all of the hard work of those that came 

before me.  

 

Will I take credit for the great programs and improvements to the Center? You bet I will!!! Do 

I deserve the credit?  Not one little bit!!!  Deborah Oleshansky has made my job so easy and 

made me look so good.  This was the perfect example of someone else doing the work while 

the Boss gets the credit. As Iôve said before, Deborah stepping in as Executive Director was 

one of the best things that has ever happened to this community. She had one goal and one 

goal only and that was to bring this community together and I think she definitely succeeded 

in her mission. From young to old, everyone loves Deborah and rightfully so. Deborah, you 

will be sorely missed, but youôve laid a great foundation for your successor. 

 
Speaking of successor, I will happily take credit for two brilliant things that happened under 

ñmy watch.ò  One was hiring Deborah and the other one was getting Chip Rayman to         

volunteer to serve as the next KJA President. For those of you who have not had the pleasure 

of meeting or getting to know Chip, you are in for a treat. He amazed and impressed        

everyone who saw his work with the Share Your Dream Plan and in just the short time since 

Chip has agreed to be President, he is already making a difference and showing just how   

valuable heôs going to be and how heôs the perfect person to lead us these next two years. 

Weôve also got a terrific new group of leaders coming onto the board and Iôm excited about 

the direction our community is headed under this new leadership.  
continued on Page 5  

Presidentôs Report 
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Lastly, I must thank a few people before I go.  Thank you to the board of directors that I had 

the pleasure of working with these past two years. You made my job easy, we got a lot      

accomplished and I think we had a few laughs along the way. Iôd like to thank those members 

of the Exec Committee who have completed their terms and will now be helping in other 

ways:  Adam Friedman, Anne Greenbaum, Judith Rosenberg, and a very special thanks to 

Marilyn Wohl, who has served on this board for I think around 15 years. Thank you to Manny 

Herz who has been a great role model (not personally,  as I think we all know Manny, just 

kidding, but as a President). Manny made some very tough decisions when he served as  

President and we have all been able to reap the rewards of those decisions.  Thanks to my 

personal Presidential advisory committee --- Scott Hahn, Stephen Rosen, and Mary Linda 

Schwarzbart.  Any time I had a question, concern, or just needed advice, these three were 

always more than willing to help guide me in the right direction.  The staff of the KJA ----  itôs 

been such a pleasure working with them. You talk about unsung heroes ---- every one of them, 

from Ed to Laura to ReNeeô to Joyce to Kristen to Nicki do so much more behind the scenes 

than anyone realizes and they are the ones that help keep this place afloat.  Guys, if any of 

you are here, please stand and get some well -deserved applause.  Also, thank you to my 

wife, Angie, who Iôve dragged to many functions and has been my biggest cheerleader.  And 

lastly, thank you to all of you who have helped make these past two years so special and 

have allowed me to serve as your KJA President  I hope Iôve not let you down because it truly 

has been an honor.  

 

Thank you,  

 

  

 

 

Adam Brown  

 

Presidentôs Report continued  

Adam Brown              2016 -  2017  
 

Stephen Brown  

ñfutureò leadership of the KJA? 

Thank you to the Brown family for generations of  

leadership and support of the KJA.  


